
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF VIRTUAL CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD  ON 14th  OCTOBER 2020
Present:  Cllr Jeremy James, Chair (JJ)

      Cllr Derek Holland (DH)
    
      Cllr Julie Melck (JM)

                 Cllr Helen Smith (HS)

                 Cllr Sara Reilly (SR)

                 Matthew Nahit, Clerk/RFO (MN)

863 To Receive Apologies for Absence 
BCllrs Andrew Bearne and Sally Bragg, and CCllr Heather Timms, sent their apologies

864  To receive Verbal Requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not registered
None declared

865 Public Participation
No members of the public were in attendance

866 Borough Councillors’ Reports
No Borough Councillors were in attendance.
867 Planning

More documents relating to planning application R10/107 have been loaded onto Rugby Borough Council's planning website, but others are still missing.  The next round of consultations is yet to begin.  Councillors will begin drafting an oral response that will be presented to the Planning Committee when the application comes before them.
868  Minutes 
The minutes of the last Council meeting held on 14th of September 2020 were approved and will be signed off
869 Reports for information 
P K F Littlejohn, our external auditors, have contacted us to say that the Annual Governance and Accountability  process has been satisfactorily concluded.  As required, a closure notice will be put up for public display on our noticeboard on the Village Hall.

870 Correspondence for Information 
The attached appendix of items which have been circulated were noted.  

871 To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment:
a) Outgoing payments
	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget?

	Clerk's wages   
	confidential
	Yes

	Rugby Pest Control
	£120.00
	Yes

	AGAR fees
	£240.00
	Yes

	Street light electricity charges
	£120.62
	Yes

	Website domain renewal
	£13.00
	Yes


All payments were approved unanimously and will be signed off.

872    Government Planning Consultation -  
During a discussion on the Government's proposed local planning law changes it was felt that  the main influence we can have as a small parish council would be by following the example of increasing numbers of other councils and  producing a Neighbourhood Plan.  Neighbourhood  Plans specify the views of the community on the feasibility and desirability of more housing being built on potential local sites.  This process has been initiated and some meetings with relevant Rugby Borough Council planning officials to help guide us have already taken place. CLPC have resolved to continue along the, admittedly, long and complex path to producing a Neighbourhood Plan.

873  Reports of disturbances 

No new reports of disturbances in the Recreation Ground or elsewhere in the parish have been reported to CLPC since the last meeting.  This may in part be a seasonal effect, with the colder weather and darker nights meaning that people are less likely to be abroad at night or socialise outside.  A proforma has been produced on which complainants can log such disturbances in an attempt to better capture and evidence them.  Councillors will now be visiting those residents whose properties abut on the Recreation Ground, and will ask them if they would be interested in starting to keep such a log.
874  Street light repairs  
A draft letter to our electricity supplier, SSE, to more precisely establish the size of the reduction in our electricity bills that could be realised by the planned street light upgrade has been circulated and was unanimously approved.  Western Power, the local electricity distributor, have again been contacted to confirm their charges for attending the upgrading process to disconnect the mains electricity when necessary.  Whilst their revised estimate is higher than the one previously discussed with us, it is not prohibitively so.  Further clarification has been given by them and the contractor, Zeta Lighting, about the process that needs to be followed in such an upgrade of our street lighting, and we will be sending the now agreed letter to SSE as the next step in this.   

875 Wyevale Garden Centres Liquidation

A clarification from Deloitte has now been received specifying the precise location of the parcel of land they have written to us about.  However, it is still not clear precisely what question they are asking us about this parcel of land that was owned by Wyevale Garden Centres Ltd.  They will be contacted again in order to try to ascertain this
876 Community Items/Village Maintenance
A further response has been received from a Parishioner about the preferred location of a new dog waste bin, objecting to any plan to position it at the front of the large grass verge on the southern approach to Dalton Close.  It was decided that in the light of this one of the alternative proposed sites, on the footpath leading to Kings Newnham View, may be preferable.  Councillors will now consult the residents of houses nearest to there.    

Warwickshire County Council's Highway Team have carried out repairs to only some of the reported potholes on Coronation Road, Ling Lane and Limestone Hall.  A letter will be drafted and then sent to our County Councillor to request that their Highway Agency completes this job.

Rugby Pest Control have attended the Recreation Ground and we have received a report of the actions taken to deal with the mole problem there.  However, new molehills have appeared so they will contacted again.

The specialist adviser of Rugby Borough Council has been in touch about the planned repairs to the matting under the swings in the Recreation Ground.  His approval is a condition of the awarded grant from the Council being paid out.  Photographs of the site have now been submitted to him as requested.  He favours a more expensive method of repairing the matting, and extra funding from Rugby Borough Council may be available to cover the costs of this.

Thankfully there was no flooding under the skew bridge on the A428 after the recent heavy rainfall.  This appears to be accounted for by the culvert underneath having recently been cleared  by the responsible authority.  Given that Kings Newnham Road was flooded due to the rise in river levels, regular clearing of the A428 culvert appears to be essential if the parish is not be rendered inaccessible in the aftermath of storms.

877 Councillors' Reports and Items for Future Agendas 
A parishioner has been in contact to suggest putting up some Christmas Lights  on trees on the Village Green.  Councillors were in agreement with this sentiment, and will investigate the feasibility and costs involved and discuss the issue more fully at the next meeting.

878 Date of Next Meeting 
The date of the next meeting was confirmed as the 11th of November.
Signed: ….........................................      Name (print): ...............................................
Date:   …........................................
